Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, February 12, 2008 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, John Schaffer

Excused
Sylvia Riegel 



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Guests



See Sheet

Public Hearing for Administration & Enforcement of NYS Codes opened at 7:02 PM. Discussion took place regarding the repeal of Chapter 62, Article I and adoption of Local Law 02-2008 entitled Administration and Enforcement of the NYS Uniform Prevention and Building Code of the Code of the Village of Newark Valley. Proceeded into second Public Hearing for One-Ton Truck. Discussion took place. Closed Public Hearings at 7:08 PM. Guests have the floor. Scott Evans wanted to thank the board for their decision on the front doors on the Municipal Building. They look great! He also wanted to publicly thank Joan Knapp for her hand in it. 

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved for January 8, 22, & 29th as presented with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Approved in the amount of  $ 26,553.66 from abstract numbers 179 & 180 with a Motion by Kaufman, seconded by DeHaas. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Rate Committee is waiting to understand the bonding process and preparing for the upcoming public hearings. Sidewalks will be discussed during the workshop. 


Corner Lot was discussed and waiting for the Attorney’s remarks concerning deed restrictions and DOT requirements.

NEW BUSINESS:


RESOLUTION # 11-08
Resolution to Enact Local Law #02-2008 (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

RESOLUTION # 12-08
Purchase of Truck from Equipment Reserves (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Kaufman. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.


Resolution for CMS Imaging maintenance agreement was tabled.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                     
Code Enforcement – Swagler – Discussion on codes and enforcement issues.

Public Works – Foster – Have done a lot of repairs on both sanders. New doors are in. Working on annual water report and it will be put on the website.

Mayor – Tornatore – Two trustee positions at up for vote at elections and there are two people running. Some changes for the new year will be changed a bit and Lori will be moving to Public Works and John Shaffer will be put on Code Enforcement. Kaufman will remain on youth. There will be changes at the board table as well. Public Water meeting will be held probably at the fire hall.  



Personnel – Schaffer – Turn it over to Clerk. New position to be filled by Betty Payne and she will begin on Monday, February 18th.



Planning – DeHaas – No Report.



Board of Appeals – DeHaas – No Report.



Building & Grounds – Kaufman – No Report.



REAP – DeHaas – No Report.



Parks – Kaufman – No Report.



Youth – Kaufman – Things are set for the new year. Will not meet again until August or September.



Library – Riegel – No Report. 



Police – Schaffer – Reports are handed out.



Child Protection – Schaffer – No Report. 



Attorney – Como – No Report. 



Clerk – Pozzi – Received $4039.22 from Time Warner Cable for underpayment of Franchise fees and passing on $2019.61 to Computel Solutions as per agreement to find underpayments. Received a check from the Town of Newark Valley for unpaid water in the amount of $3958.26.



We still have deposits held at the village office and not picked up in the amount of $260.00 from deposits for use of the Trout Ponds. The board has agreed that the deposits become a donation to the Trout Ponds Fund if not picked up within 30 days after use. Will write letters to return checks and ask that cash paid be picked up within 15 days from the deposits for 2007 or they will become a donation to the Trout Ponds fund, and also let them, and resevations for 2008, be notified of the new policy. Agreement from the Newark Valley School District is in folders, to be discussed at the next workshop.  

BOARD CONCERNS:
Concerns of workshops being filled with other things and Trustee DeHaas would like to be kept up to date on up coming things to be covered at workshops other than sidewalks.

Thank you card from Marcia Kiechle to the Public Works Department thanking them for all they do, noticed and unnoticed, above and beyond what they have to do. A special thank you for all the ways they help the Historical Society. 

Motion by Schaffer, seconded by DeHaas to adjourn at 10:38 PM. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk-Treasurer

